CS to visit Beijing

The Chief Secretary for Administration, Mr Matthew Cheung Kin-chung,
will depart for Beijing tomorrow afternoon (February 27) to attend the press
conference on the Outline Development Plan for the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao
Greater Bay Area to be held on February 28 at the State Council Information
Office.

Mr Cheung will return to Hong Kong in the evening of the same day.
During his absence, the Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, will act as the
Acting Chief Executive while the Secretary for the Environment, Mr Wong Kam-
sing, will act as the Acting Chief Secretary for Administration.
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